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To contact us: 
Raleigh Infant Academy 

01842 762810 

office@ral.eastern-mat.co.uk 
 

Admirals Academy 
01842 753993 

office@adm.eastern-mat.co.uk 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been an exciting start to the term 
with the launch of a new topic in each 
class. This term we are focussing on 
problem solving and challenges in 

mathematics. I was amazed today as one 
young man in  Y2 could count 

in  nines  beyond 20 x 9 ! Well  done! 

It would be helpful if you could support 
your child to count forwards and 

backwards in multiples this term and to 
recall division and multiplication facts. 
The school has purchased Rock Star 
Maths and Mathletics to support the 

development of fluency . Please ask your 
class teacher for a password if your child 

can't find it! 

Have a lovely  weekend! 

Attendance 

In the last week before the Easter holidays, the 

overall attendance figure for Raleigh Academy was 

96.44% whilst at Admirals Academy it was 97.21%.  

Well done to Turing class at Raleigh for 100% 

attendance and to Schindler Class at Admirals with 

99.26%  

 

Sir Chris Hoy 89.47% 

Beatrix Potter 99% 

 Julia Donaldson 96% 

 Alan Turing 100% 

 Beethoven 98.8% 

Peacock 93.48% 

 Anning 95.65% 

Tull 94.59% 

 

Darling 99.2%  

Fleming 97.39% 

Mandela 98.08%  

Bader 92.39%  

Franklin 93.66%  

Hawking 98.52%  

Schindler 99.26%  

St Edmund 98%  

Cavell 99.23%  

Nightingale 96.33% 
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Year 2 

The children have quickly settled back into school this week and have been busy learning about 

suffixes, place value and retrieving information from new texts.  Our new topic for this half term 

is 'How did the Viking's influence Britain?'  Throughout this history topic children will be learning 

about Viking exploration, invasion and settlement.  From this we will be exploring the impact of 

settlements and battles including what happened at the Battle of Hastings.  Children will learn and 

use new vocabulary including 'settlement' 'invasion' 'trade' 'Anglo-Saxon' and ''raid.' 

  

Year 3 

In maths, Year 3 are learning about fractions, we will begin to compare fractions and place them on a 

number line, then look at the equivalence of certain fractions and will be moving on to adding and subtracting 

fractions with the same denominator. We have looked at unit and non-unit fractions previously, where the 

numerator is one or more than one respectively. Ask your child about the vocabulary and what it means.  

In talk4writing, Year 3 are looking at writing a narrative based on the story 'Narnia: The Lion, The Witch and 

The Wardrobe' written by C.S Lewis. We are currently in our imitate stage where we story map the text and 

retell part of the story using actions. We will then begin to adapt the story and develop our own creative 

ideas to use in our own stories.  

In Science, Year 3 are answering the question 'What makes a perfect predator?' We will be learning about 

the nutrients that the body needs to survive and how predators adapt to suit their habitats. We will also be 

developing our understanding about how predators move and sound through a musical carnival and creating 

our own pieces of artwork of a predator.  

 Reception Class 

Well done to all of Reception who have come back 

to school with enthusiasm and determination to 

continue their learning. We are very excited to be 

learning about the United Kingdom in our topic this 

half term. We will be discovering what the United 

Kingdom is, talking about towns, villages and cities 

and also learning about London. We then will 

explore the different plants growing in the UK.  

In maths, we are focusing on numbers to 20 and 

beginning to use skills such as doubling and 

halving. The children are already ordering the 

numbers to 20 and thinking about the patterns 

involved in numbers 11-20. In Literacy, we are 

looking at the story Rosie's Walk. We will be writing 

instructions for Rosie to travel around London!   

 

What does it mean to be British? This term we 

are learning about Britain and the countries 

that it is made up of. We are starting our topic 

by going on a hot air balloon ride across Britain 

and looking at the features and places around 

our countries. 

In Writing we are learning the story of 'George 

and the Dragon' by Louie Stowell. We are 

learning to tell the story by creating our own 

story maps and retell the story using actions. 

This term we are focusing on addition and 

subtraction to 50. We will be using apparatus 

to support us to answer word problems. 

Year 1 



Year 4/5 

In Year 4 and 5 this term our new Topic is, óWhat are the Global Goals?ô This term, the children are 
Geographers and will be thinking about why the Global Goals are so important. They will be thinking 
about what makes a good global citizen and in order to do this we need to understand our world. This 
week, the children completed their engage lesson in which they have learnt what the 17 Global Goals 

are and how they can have a positive change on the environment. They all designed some 
wonderful Climate Change superheroôs who will battle against the negative impact that humans can have 

on the world.   

In our new Talk4Writing unit this term, the children are learning how to write an excellent Suspense 
story. The children have started their imitation stage this week by analysing the model text, based from 
the class text this term, óClockworkô by Philip Pullman. They have analysed the key features against their 
success criteriaôs, created a story map and imitated the text using actions. The children have produced 
some excellent writing so far, including features such as rhetorical questions, ordering phrases to build 

effect and using empty words to build suspense.  

In Maths this week, the children have been learning about Place Value. Year 4 have been understanding 
how to order, compare and estimate numbers while Year 5 have been understanding how to read, write 
and order numbers to 100,000. As well as this, the children have been talking mathematically to explain 

and justify their reasonings.    

Year 6 

This term, our topic is called, óWhat makes my heart beat?ô The topic is all about the circulatory 

system and how the heart, lungs and blood transport all of the things we need around our bodies. 

We will be answering questions such as: What does the heart do? What is blood made up of? In 

our writing, we are developing our ability to create atmosphere with our descriptions using the 

book, óTomôs Midnight Garden,ô as a stimulus. We will seek to include similes, metaphors and 

personification as well as choosing our adjectives carefully for the specific effect we want them to 

have and using impactful short sentences alongside our longer descriptive ones. In maths, we 

have started working on ratio and the children have enjoyed the opportunity to find every possible 

answer to the questions we have set. After working with ratio, we will move on to statistics and 

geometry. Throughout all of this, we will be looking at developing our fluency in calculation and 

our ability to reason and problem solve through open-ended investigations.   

Mr Collins Favourite Book  

The Gruffalo by Julia Donaldson 

One of Mr. Collinôs favourite stories is óThe Gruffaloô by 

Julia Donaldson. He really enjoys reading Julia Donaldson books to the 

class and his own children. He likes the part when the mouse is feeling 

brave and tricks the animals and the Gruffalo.   



Reception -  Donaldson Class - Lucas for aspiring to learn in more effective 

ways.   

Reception - Potter Class - Theo for aspiring to use new language in class 

discussions.   

Year 1 - Beethoven Class - Kornilija has been aspiring to be a good reader and 

writer, by listening and trying herself.  

Year 1 - Turin Class - Leo has been aspirational with his Maths this week, 

thinking of different ways to make 5.  

Year 2 - Peacock Class -  Nathan for aspiring to improve his spelling.  

Year 2 - Tull Class -  Finley because he always tries his hardest in every subject 

and aspires to reach his own personal goals.   

Year 2 - Anning Class -  Jude for excellent effort in numeracy.  Jude aspires to 

know all his timetables and has learnt how to count in 9s.  

Year 3 -  Darling Class - Daniel for striving to improve his writing and use more 

ambitious vocabulary.  

Year 3 - Fleming Class -  William D for striving to do his best writing on the first 

day back and aspiring to be better.  

Year 3 - Mandela Class -  Alice for increasing effort and application in all 

subjects. 

Year 4/5 - Bader Class -  Tyler for outstanding effort in maths! Well done, Tyler.  

Year 4/5 - St Edmunds Class -  Izabella for brilliant effort in her maths this week. 

Izabella is becoming more independent in all areas of her learning.   

Year 4/5 - Franklin Class - Ruby for having an excellent attitude towards her 

learning this week.   

Year 4/5 - Schindler Class -  Julissa for aspiring to better herself in singing and 

for always trying to expand her musical knowledge.   

Year 4/5 - Hawking Class -  Dylan has been enthusiastically telling me all about 

the animals he looks after at home and how he aspires to care for much more 

when he is older. He works hard in school so he can fulfil his ambitions.  

Year 6 - Nightingale Class ï  ï Milly for showing aspiration in her writing and 

presentation  

Year 6 - Cavell Class ï  Summer-Rose for writing a cold write description that 

really created pictures in the readerôs mind  
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Learning Journeys 

The following pages show the learning journeys and curriculum information for each year group for 

this half term. 

 

Year 1 - What does it mean to be British? 

Year 2 - What did the Vikings do for Britain? 

Year 3 - What Makes the Perfect Predator? 

Year 4/5 - What are the global goals? 

Year 6 - What Makes my Heart Beat? 

Changing Routines 

From next week, the children will start to access the library and work more collaboratively to enable learning, 

at table groupings rather than sitting in rows; this will all be done alongside our usual handwashing and 

sanitising routine and the enhanced cleaning schedule that is in place, so rest assured your child's safety is 

still our priority  




